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3rd March 2021 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We cannot wait to welcome the children back on Monday! It will be good to see them 
and you all again! We have missed you all! 
 
The new risk assessment is now on the website and available for you to read in the Key 
information section. A Welcome Back to School booklet is available to read on our 
website under the “Key Information Tab” then click “Covid Information” or follow this link: 

 
https://www.parkfield.excelsiormat.org/key-information/ 
 
Arriving to school/ collection of children 
 

• Please wear a mask at all times when on the school grounds. Any children 
wearing masks to school will be asked to remove them before entering the 
school buildings. 

• Do not wait around on the school grounds or gather to chat with other parents. 

• The timings for the drop off and collection must be strictly adhered to. 

• Please remember it should only be 1 parent/ carer on site with the children. 

• Please remember that it is everyone’s responsibility to maintain social distancing 
both inside and outside of the school’s grounds. 

• As you are aware, there is a one-way system on the playground that must be 
followed. 

• Staff members are in the playground at the beginning and end of the school day 
to ensure the safety of children and yourselves. 

• All families to stay within their own family bubble. Children to stand with their 
appropriate adult and not to run around playing with other children. 

• Children must wear school uniform. Sensible school shoes must be worn at all 
times. Clothes should be washed regularly as normal.  

• On their PE day, children should wear their PE kit to school. This should be 
joggers or leggings and a sweatshirt with trainers. Children should not wear jeans 
for PE. 
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• School attendance is mandatory from 8th March. Children should attend school 
every day, on time. If your child is unwell and unable to attend school, please call 
and let us know by 8:30am 

 
The COVID19 virus is still very much active, with new mutations being discovered 
regularly, so we all need to do our bit to ensure that the reopening of school is as safe as 
possible for everyone. We also need to continue doing everything we can to ensure that 
schools can stay open. 
 
We work so well together – let’s keep doing so, and together we will get through this! 
 
As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please do contact the school. 
Kind regards, 
 

 
James Wright 
Head of School 
 
 
 
 
Group A 

• Children in Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 plus their brothers and sisters 

• Please line up from the main gate down towards Couchman Road 

• You can enter the school grounds from 8:30am  

• The main school gate will not open until 8:30am 

• You will not receive a late mark unless your child arrives after 9:00am 

• At the end of the school day, the gate will open at 3:00pm 
 
Group B 

• Children only in years 3,4,5 and 6 

• We encourage parents/ carers of children in group B to drop their children off at the 
gate rather than come onto the school grounds 

• Please line up from the side gate up towards Bridge Road 

• You will enter the school grounds through this gate from 8:45am 

• The side gate will not open until 8:45am 

• It is advisable that you do not approach the school until this time to avoid congestion 

• Your child will not receive a late mark unless your child arrives after 9:00am 

• At the end of the day, the gate will open at 3:15pm (12.15pm on Friday) 
 
 
 


